
InterReligious Task Force on Central America 

3606 Bridge Avenue, Cleveland, Ohio 44113

tel: 216.961.0003   fax: 216.961.0002   e-mail: irtf@igc.org

	Via fax: 011 502 238 3579/ 011 502 239 0090

Licenciado Oscar Berger Perdomo

Presidente de la Repúbica de Guatemala
	Via fax:  011 502 221 2718

Sr  Juan Luís Florido

Fiscal General de la República


April 26, 2004

Dear Sirs:

We, members of the InterReligious Task Force, are very concerned about the continuing threats and assaults to the staff at the office of the non-governmental organization Dónde Están los Niños y las Niñas? (Where are the children?)  The organization’s office was burglarized  over the Easter holiday (April 8-12).  Together with computers and other equipment, case-files containing sensitive information about the involvement of military officials in human rights violations were stolen. The files were of no financial value, suggesting that this was not a simple burglary for money but part of a pattern of escalating violence intended to prevent the organization from continuing its work of investigating the circumstances in which children were adopted after they were separated from their parents during Guatemala’s civil war.  Some of these investigations implicate senior military officers. 

The organization has moved offices several times in the past year in the face of harassment and threats, but the intimidation of its staff and the attacks on its premises have continued.  In mid-March, María Isabel Escobar Donis was seized by three armed men a few blocks away from the organization’s offices. They demanded her keys at gunpoint and took the organization’s car and all its contents. This was clearly intended as an attack on the organization itself, rather than a simple car theft.  In 2003, two staff members were assaulted as they returned from an investigation and their bags, containing tape recordings and other case information, were stolen.  A man followed another of the staff on foot for several kilometres from the organization’s office as he went to investigate a case and only gave up when the staff person sought help at another NGO’s offices.

We urge you to:

· carry out an immediate, impartial and exhaustive investigation into reports of violence, theft and intimidation directed at the staff of Dónde Están Niños y las Niñas, make the results public and bring those responsible to justice; 
· conscientiously follow the UN Declaration on the Rights and Responsibilities of Individuals, Groups and Institutions to Promote and Protect Universally Recognized Human Rights and Fundamental Liberties,which recognizes the legitimacy of the activities of human rights defenders and their right to defend human rights without any restrictions or fear of reprisals.

Thank you for your prompt attention.

Sincerely,

Brian J. Stefan Szittai

Coordinator

c:
Dónde Están los Niños y las Niñas? ~ via US mail


Ambassador Antonio Arenales Forno ~ fax: 1 202 745 1908
 UA  #151/04 Guatemala

The following people hereby urge you to take action on this matter as indicated in this letter:
IRTFF














